
EDMUND G, BROWN Jr., GovernorSTATE OF CALIFORNIA

PUBLIC UTILITIES COMMISSION
SOS VAN NESS AVENUE
SAN FRANCISCO, CA 94102-3298

February 12,2014

Brian K. Cherry, Vice President, Regulatory Relations
Pacific Gas and Electric Company 
Mail Code B10C 
P.O. Box 770000 
San Francisco, CA 94117

Re: PG&E’s Request for Extension of Time to File Certain 2013 Annual Reports

Dear Mr. Cherry:

This is in response to your letter dated January 23,2014, requesting on behalf of Pacific Gas 
and Electric Company (PG&E) an extension of time to submit certain annual reports for the 
year 2013. As noted in your letter, PG&E is required to file the following annual reports by
March 31,2014:

Per General Order (G.O.) 77-M, Annual Report of Data on Dues, Donations, Subscriptions, 
Contributions and Legal Fees;

Per G.O. 104-A, PG&E Annual Report;

Per G.O. 104-A, Standard Pacific Gas Line, Inc. Annual Report;

Per Decision (D.)86-12-095, Gas Pipeline Replacement Program (GPRP) Annual Progress
Report; and

Per D.89-12-057, Gas Meter Protection (MPP) Annual Report (to be filed at the same time as
the GPRP Annual Progress Report).

PG&E requests an extension from March 31 to June 2,2014 to file the G.O. 77-M data 
described above. D.06-12-029 which adopted the G.O. 77-M reporting requirements requires 
that compensation data be filed on May 31 each year (since May 31,2014 is a Saturday this 
data for 2013 will be due on April 2, 2014). The decision still requires data on dues, 
donations, subscriptions, contributions, and legal fees to be filed on March 31 each year. To 
allow time to organize the recorded information from 2013, and enable filing a single rather 
than a bifurcated G.O. 77-M report, PG&E requests an extension of time until June 2,2014 to 
file the data on dues, donations, subscriptions, contributions, and legal fees.

PG&E is requesting an extension from March 31 to April 30,2014 to file the G.O. 104-A 
reports for 2013. You explain that part of the financial information required in the G.O. 104- 
A reports is duplicative of the information required in the annual reports submitted to the

SB GT&S 0284223



federal Energy Regulatory Commission (FERC) that are due by April 18 each year. In past 
years, PG&E requested extensions 'until April 30 of the CPUC annual report due dates to
ensure consistency with the annual reports to the FERC.

PG&E also requests an extension from March 31 to April 30,2014 to submit the GPRP and
MPP annual reports to allow more time to review and analyze the data.

I find that your request for the extensions of time to file the above-referenced compliance 
reports, as discussed above, is reasonable. The requested extensions are consistent with those 
previously granted. I hereby grant your request, and authorize the requested extensions for 
PG&E to file the compliance reports in accordance with the revised due dates, as noted above.

Pursuant to Rule 16.6 of the Commission’s Rules of Practice and Procedure, PG&E must 
promptly inform all parties to Rulemaking 05-10-030 and Application 12-11-009 of the 
extensions and must state in the opening paragraph of the document that the Executive 
Director has authorized the extensions.

Executive Director
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